Roxann Isbrecht

From: Diane Rigozzi <drigozzi@ss-vbc.org>
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 9:09 AM

To: Roxann Isbrecht

Cc: clare olney; Regina Hoover; Roger Paul; Jim Apshagan; Terry Tibbs

Subject: Fwd: What do you think of this as a reply???

Attachments: Board Report.pdf; ED Report -October.docx; Minutes-October.docx

Hello Roxann,

I've attached the reports from November's SSVBC Board meeting.

Terry told us he would not be running for Hartford City's board again this year. Since SSVBC is a self-nominating board, and being a member of our board does not require the representative to be on the "city/township" board that they represent, we asked if he was planning to continue on the SSVBC board. He agreed. If there is a significant reason for you to request him to be removed from our board, please let me know. Otherwise, he has always been a strong advocate for your community and for Senior Services of Van Buren County, two things we require of our board members, and there would be no reason to replace him.

Let me know if you have any questions about this process.

Happy Holidays,

Diane Rigozzi
Executive Director
Senior Services of Van Buren County
269-214-1317

seniorservices-vbc.org